FORTROSE & ROSEMARKIE COMMUNITY COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 11 February 2004
Present:  J. Crawford, Chairman; G. Phillips,Vice Chairman;   P. McLoughlin,  Secretary, R. Jones, Treasurer,  J. Cornwell,    M. MacAndrew;  E. Dalseme.; B. Skinner; Noble; G. Jack; O.MacLennan; R. Nelson
Apologies: E. Wylie
In Attendance      Cllr Barclay,  Mr Hearmon-Area Roads & Community Works Manager, Mr Yuill.
Chairman's Welcome.   The Chairman opened the meeting by saying that he welcomed everyone to the meeting and was delighted with the large turnout and also gave a vote of thanks to the Council Members who helped with the spreading of gravel at the Rosemarkie Church
Points from the Public
Nil.
Debate with Mr Hearmon and Mr Yuill about Bus Stops/Parking in Fortrose.

Mr Hearmon opened the discussion by saying that over the years it has become quite apparent that any decision made about bus stops in Fortrose  leaves the public with differences of opinion as to their location and it is a no win situation.
Mr Yuill then spoke about the location of bus stops, firstly where they were at present, then about possible sites discussed with Cllr Barclay.  Which were as follows:

East - McDowall Court and near the Coop

West - Church of Scotland, Post Office and the West End Stores.
The Chairman asked for comments on this proposal:
R Jones said the stop at the stores was acceptable but felt the east bound stop at McDowalls would be worse than at present.
E. Dalseme said that the elderly residents of Rodger Court/Close would find the walk from the Coop stop quite difficult.
M. MacAndrew said that the Town Hall should be used as a stop for both directions, resulting in buses stopping on the High Street altogether.
J. Cornwell spoke of the problem of cars parking in the present bus stop at the Tavern.
I. Noble spoke of the need for Red Lines on the High Street and supported the idea of the Buses using the Town Hall as a bus stop.
Cllr Barclay spoke of the present problem of buses travelling both ways arriving on the High Street of Fortrose at the same time and suggested that a variation on the timetable would help, he also said he supported the Town Hall bus stop.
O. MacLennan said he was OK with the town hall as a bus stop as long as the stop at the Church remains.
B. Skinner spoke of the need to help the elderly as much as possible.
R. Nelson said that he felt the real problem is cars parking between the Tavern and the Mace and if this was resolved it would ease the flow of traffic, making the problems of the bus stops on the High Street more acceptable.
J. Crawford said that if the police were able to enforce the No Parking on the High Street the problems of vehicle congestion would be eased.
P. McLoughlin said that he suppored the idea of the bus stops at the town hall but envisages a problem on Station Road.  The cars parking near the Medical Centre,  the hairdressers and also in the car park towards the High Street,  even now make it  difficult to pass,  buses would obviously find it difficult at certain times.
Mr Yuill said the whole problem was one of law enforcement and the proper use of parking restrictions.
Mr Hearmon said that  because of the narrow street the problem would always be there and further said we should possibly  think of speaking to the Chief Constable about this matter.

The question of red lines was addressed and Mr Yuill said that there could be a 12 month delay in getting such a request approved and into place.
G. Phillips said that if no cars are parked on the street, it would be an invititation for drivers to speed through the village.
M. MacAndrew said that because of all the concerns of everyone concerned that some parking spaces should be permitted for the shops and the disabled only.

The question of a speed restriction to 20 MPH was raised and Mr Yuill said the problem is funding and that it is very difficult to get such a move established.

Traffic calming in Gollanhead Avenue in was raised by M. MacAndrew, he said that residents in Gowanbrae Terrace were concerned that their road would be used by residents of Munro Terrance.Young Court and Crawford Avenue rather than go over the bumps on Gollanhead Avenue.   This was discussed at length and if was finally decided that no changes to the present plan for the bumps on Gollanhead Avenue should be requested(as they are to be implemented very soon) and that this problem should be addressed when it proves to warrant further change.
The Chairman said that this topic obviously required further discussion and that we should talk more about all these problems and thanked everyone for their input and especially thanked Mr Hearmon and Mr Yuill for giving up their valuable time to come to the meeting and give their expert advice.
Minutes of the Meeting held on the 14 January 2004.
Adoption of the minutes was proposed by I. Noble and seconded by O. MacLennan and duly signed by the Chairman.
MATTERS ARISING:
Common Good Fund.  G. Phillips said that a reply had been prepared  for Mr MacArthur(who was reported by Cllr Barclay to be off work at present with an illness).   Cllr Barclay said that Mr MacArthur was having problems getting funds from a long time debtor.
Action - ONGOING.
Toilet Block.  The Secreatary reported that this project had still not been completed.
Action - ONGOING.
Youth Services. O. MacLennan reported that a coffee morning had been held and that a further 7 volunteers had been found. He also said that unfortunately no children attended and that he was liasing with the Headmaster of the Academy to try and overcome this problem.
Action - ONGOING.
Benches.  M. MacAndrew reported that 4 benches had been ordered, made and were completed, the total price for the benches was £940.   Two  benches will go to Fortrose and two will be for Rosemarkie and their location will be discussed at the next meeting.
Action - ALL.
Swimming Pool.   J Cornwell reported that a presentation to the area committee would take place on the 29 March 2004.  He also said that three MSPs were making representations to the Scottish Executive about the funding from the lottery.
Action - ONGOING.
Lights for the Promenade at Rosemarkie. M. MacAndrew said that he had spoken with Sgt Nicholson(Fortrose Police) and that he was happy with the plan for lighting on the beach at Rosemarkie and this now would go ahead. M. MacAndrew asked the Chairman to confirm that the council would put forward the planning permission.   This was confirmed.
Action - M.MacAndrew.
Signs Rosemarkie.  P. McLoughlin said that a letter had been received from Highland Council with details of the rules for such signs.   M.MacAndrew said that he has not yet priced the signs which is required before any further decisions can be made.
Action - M.MacAndrew
Bus Stop Rosemarkie.  Still awaiting reply from the Rural Community Transport Officer.
Action - ONGOING.
Pear Tree. A  discussion took place about the pear tree.  It was decided that the local sentiment for the tree must ensure that it is not removed until certainty of its demise is without doubt.  The Chairman is speaking to the Coop about them financing pinning it to the wall.
Action - Chairman.
Xmas Tree.  It was agreed that discussions must take place in our June/July meetings
Action - ONGOING.
Community Council Recruiting.  Ongoing. The constitution will be discussed at the next meeting after receipt of the Draft Model Constitution for Highland Community Councils.
Action - ALL.(Secretary to distribute draft Constitution).
Rosemarkie Churchyard   The second load of gravel has been received and a date for spreading requires to be arranged.
Action - E Wylie/M.MacAndrew.
Highland Health Plan. G Jack reported that he had read the plan and he said that in his opinion the NHS plan was very Self Congratulatory and a blatant waste of money.   A discussion took place about the NHS, resulting in E.Dalseme volunteering to write to the NHS on the behalf of the Community Council. on this plan.
Action - E.Dalseme.
Fortrose Caravan Park.   Investigation into the caravan site is still ongoing.
Action - Chairman.
Rosemarkie Burn.  M. MacAndrew is awaiting response from SEPA.
Action - Ongoing.
Chain of Office.  The Chairman got the Chain of Office valued.  The value of the chain was reported as £15.000.  The question of insurance was raised.  The Secretary is to check our insurance policy and the Chairman agreed to speak to the Bank of Scotland with reference to insurance when stored with them.
Action-Chairman/Secretary.
Resident Problems Young Court.   M. MacAndrew to pass letters to the Secretary.
Action - M.MacAndrew.
Fairy Glen Reserve. M.MacAndrew met the RSPB with reference to the work proposed in the Fairy Glen.  He reported that £7000 is to be spent this year on paths and pond, etc. and only £300 will be available next year.
Action - NFA  
Land Management.  O.MacLennan said that a reply was required by the 27 February which he was preparing but was not yet ready.
Action - O.MacLennan.
POLICE MATTERS.
Nil.   No Police were present and no problems were raised.
PLANNING
1. Permission has been received for the two portable cabins which are to be used as a Youth Café.

2. The Secretary reported there was only one development which affected us and that was a proposed erection of house and garage at Ordhill Wood, Fortrose. The question arose whether this was in our area and it became apparent no one present was really sure.     However no one had a comment to make about this proposal.  NFA.

3. The proposed building of a house at Wester Greengates was discussed as since our last meeting it has been brought to the council's notice that the proposed road access to this property may be over Common Good Land.  The Chairman has been trying to contact Mr MacArthur about this subject without success.   Action - ONGOING.
4. E.Dalseme raised the question about the proposed increase of boundary wall and gates at Andrew Staffords property in Cathedral Square.   The information received about this changes does not give heights, etc.  The Secretary will raise this question with planners in Dingwall. (Note Planning Dept Dingwall  say that wall was agreed on the 19 January 2004 and is only to be 1.9m high at the part which joins the house). NFA.
CORRESPONDENCE

1. J.Cornwell.  Requested, as the Local Plan did not deal adequately with the   priority for affordable and rented housing, that we the council should approach Highland Small Communities Housing Trust (HSCHT) for help in preparing and analysing a survey within our community.   This was agreed.    Action - Secretary to send request to HSCHT.

2. The Area Manager Ross & Cromarty sent a letter dated 20 January 2004 with reference to a visit by the Convener, Vice Concener and Chief Executive on the 3rd February 2004.   The Chairman asked our Vice-Chairman G. Phillips to attend on our behalf, which he did.    He reported that the meeting was of little value as it only lasted one hour and in that only known problems were discussed where no solutions were available.   He was unable to ask our question. It was decided that the findings of our Vice-Chairman should be reported about this visit and our question raised by letter.    Action - Secretary
3. A letter was received from Mytchall Mackay, Ross and Josh MacMillan of 16, Mackenzie Terrace, Rosemarkie requesting that Skate Park should be built in this area.   The action of the boys writing this letter was much approved by the committee.  The Chairman directed that a reply must be sent to the boys thanking them for their letter and promise them that their proposed project will be investigated.   Action - Secretary with copy of letter to Cllr Barclay for his comments on the feasibility of such a project.

4. A letter was received Mr Bob Shannon, Head of Planning Policy & Europe, saying that they will not be in a position until April 2004 to consider our correspondence on the Local Plan.  Action - ONGOING.

5. A copy of a letter dated 14 January 2004, sent to the Director of Planning and Development Services by Dr J & Mrs HC Pendlebury was received.  The letter was with reference to the Local Plan.

6. A letter was received dated 27 January 2004 from the Area Planning & Building Control Manager which answered our letter requesting the rules for erecting signs.

7. A letter was received from Rosemarkie Amenities Group which is the result of a survey carried out in Rosemarkie.  It was decided that this letter should be copied and passed to all members of the committee for discussion at the next meeting. Action - ALL

FINANCE
1. The Treasurer reported that she had to write cheques for the benches (£940), the Website (£28+) and for the Chain of Office(£75).

2. The Treasurer then talked about the monies that we received annually and how it was used.   This brought up the cost of flower baskets and it was decided that different groups within the village should be asked if they would help decorate the villages by sponsoring a flower basket.    If  this is successful a prize would be donated for the Best Flower Basket in Fortrose and Rosemarkie.     Action??????
A.O.C.B.

1. O.MacLennan Reported that a bus parks each day near Rodger Court/Close.   This bus in his opinion is a hazard to the elderly.
2. O.MacLennan Reported that a camper van has been parked for the last five months beside the Industrial Units.
Date of the next meeting is 10 March 2004 at 0730pm
